
Editors’ report for the ASCS general meeting January 2013

The editors of Antichthon, Elizabeth Minchin and Peter Davis, report that volume 46 (2012) was distributed in mid-2012.

Volume 47 will be a special number, which includes a selection of papers from a conference on Roman history and culture held to celebrate the achievements of Professor Erich Gruen. Dr Paul Burton of the Australian National University is guest editor. We are expecting this volume to appear in May 2013.

Antichthon’s rejection rate remained very high in 2012. This is largely due to the fact that we are receiving material from postgraduate students that is unpublishable. Although we are happy to publish postgraduate work, students and supervisors should be aware that we apply the same standards to all submissions. 

Colleagues should note that without special numbers it would be difficult to obtain sufficient material of a high enough standard to maintain the journal’s international standing.

The editors’ task is to invite submissions for Antichthon, to select referees, to make final decisions on the basis of the referees’ reports, and to communicate with the authors during the period that leads up to acceptance or otherwise of the submission.  The editors thank wholeheartedly those colleagues who give up their research time to review submissions and then to write generous and helpful comments for the author. And, once again, we must thank Bruce Marshall, our excellent formatter, who takes on all the problems of production (and there are many!) and worries away at them until they are elegantly resolved. 

Peter Davis has decided not to stand for election as an editor in 2013. He would like to thank the Society for the opportunity to act as an editor of Anticthon.


Elizabeth Minchin
Peter Davis
January 2013
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